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“Rotary:  Making a Difference”
June 4th, 2020 - Month Theme is 
Rotary Fellowship.  
IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK
Edwin Johnston
Co-owner, Cutting Room Creative
UPCOMING EVENTS
June 11th – 7:30 am Rotary ‘zoom’ meeting 
June 18th – 7:30 am Rotary ‘zoom’ meeting

                   Speaker ‘The RH Paul Martin’ 

                   The Martin Family Initiative. 
VISITORS AND GUESTS
We were joined by ADG, Wayne Anderson and Victoria Rotarian, Linda Murray.  
	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

   Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


MEETING NOTES
Zoom administrator, Don Tamelin welcomed guests as they joined in. Once again, our attendance was good.  
President Barry began with a warm welcome and over to Edwin introduction. Following Edwin’s presentation, Barry commented on how happy he and Bonnie were to be among the CRC opening day customers. 

This week, Barry spoke with Vojto. The ABC restaurant is re-opening next week. We will move forward slowly and safely to hopefully weekly in person meetings at the restaurant in early July. 

Club directors met via Zoom on Wednesday. Our 2020 installation of president and directors will be the program for our Thursday, June 25th ‘zoom’ meeting. 

Business notes: 

-the club will be working with Emmanuel Litt on the Lantzville Christmas food drive.

-financially, for 2020-2021 we have money for most everything we do. Definitely we need the 2021 golf tournament to happen. Membership dues for the 2020-21 Rotary year are unchanged at 
$ 220.  
-the 5 club public image committee meets every 2 weeks. The Nanaimo Rotary website has been updated. Coming soon is a Nanaimo Face Book page and You Tube clips. 

-Interact is wrapping up their activity book. Igor has gone home. Catherine is here until mid-July.   

Happy bucks, from Lee – the Rugby club is open; from Troy – he has a new part time job; from Mark – looking forward to camping with family; from Doug – happy with getting hair cut; from Greg- Military Museum opens on June 15th. 
Barry concluded the meeting with a toast to Rotary.
EDWIN JOHNSTON

Edwin is co-owner of Cutting Room Creative (CRC) which began operating in 1984. On March 14th, they laid off their 14 employees and closed the doors. The business re-opened on June 2nd, having overcome several challenges.  

The beauty industry is unregulated in North America. Throughout the pandemic there have been inconsistent mixed messages from the Province and Work Safe BC. In BC, the Industry came together to identify protocols and business practice suggestions.  Edwin also reached out to his counter parts across the world for input.  

In this new environment, CRC has removed stations, installed plexi-glass and invested in touchless reusable sanitizing masks and covers for chairs.  Appointment scheduling has changed and appointment times have been expanded to reduce personal contact and facilitate cleaning. Throughout the downtime, personal contact was made with customers.  In advance of re-opening, the staff role played working with clients in the new environment. Walk-ins are not allowed. Customers must wear masks. 
Edwin’s biggest concern is what lies ahead in the Fall. They will be better prepared. Very doubtful that most small businesses would survive a second 2 ½ month shut down.  

Both Lee Rowley and Dave Elgie commented about communications their businesses have done with clients and customers over the past several weeks.  Their many telephone calls provided valuable learning experiences in two way conversations. .  

CONGRATULATIONS – JUNE 9TH
Barry and Bonnie Sparkes will be celebrating their 47th wedding anniversary. 
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